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Dear Parents and Carers 

What a wonderful first week it has been at Alverton School! I have been so 

impressed with how well the children have come in and adapted to their new 

class. On my visits around the school I have loved seeing the children get stuck 

into their new topics. A real highlight was watching Year 5 and 6 do their 

Roman soldier marching formations! 

We understand that for some the transition will be hard. Our teachers are keen 
to work with you to ensure your child settles as quickly as possible. If you have 
any specific concerns, please make contact with your child's teacher so that we 
can put strategies in place. You can email the office on 
alverton@tpacademytrust.org or speak to the teacher on the gate to arrange a 
specific time to meet.  
 

Parking - As we start the new term, please can I 
remind you to park considerately. You can park 
at Hope Church and walk down Toltuff Road, or 
down in Lariggan Crescent and walk through 
the field. 
 

Last year we were able to get a lot more police 
presence outside in the morning by reporting 
dangerous situations. If you notice and 
dangerous driving or parking please report to 
the 101 online service using the following link: 
 
https://www.devon-cornwall.police.uk/ro/report/ocr/af/how-to-report-a-
crime/report-a-road-traffic-incident/ 
 
Have a great weekend! 
 
Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 
 

https://www.devon-cornwall.police.uk/ro/report/ocr/af/how-to-report-a-crime/report-a-road-traffic-incident/
https://www.devon-cornwall.police.uk/ro/report/ocr/af/how-to-report-a-crime/report-a-road-traffic-incident/


PE  
 
All children at Alverton take part in a varied and enjoyable PE curriculum, as well as having the 
opportunity to join a range of active extra-curricular clubs. PE is highly valued by the staff as well as by 
the children and we aim for all children to enjoy PE and sport and understand the importance of leading a 
healthy, active lifestyle. 
 
To develop this love of activity, we offer a wide variety of sports and activities both during PE lessons and 
through our after-school clubs, endeavouring to ensure that pupils will all find an activity they can access 
and enjoy.  
 
All children from Year 1 to Year 5 go swimming at some point during the year and all classes from Year 1 
to Year 6 will have Forest School as part of their PPA for two half-terms across the year. In addition to 
this, children receive coaching from outside professionals in various sports. Each class also has a PE 
curriculum that they complete in PE lessons.  
 
Across the school this half term, the sports and activities are Forest Schools, PE Fundamentals, Fitness, 
Ball Skills, Football, Swimming, Netball, Tag Rugby and Hockey. 
 
All this means that the timetable for PE will need to change each half term as there are many factors to 
consider! We will keep you updated through the newsletter about any changes as your children are able 
to wear their PE kits on PE days. 
 
Autumn 1 – PE Days  
Kittiwakes  Friday 
Curlews  Friday 
Puffins  Monday and Tuesday 
Owls   Tuesday and Wednesday 
Kingfishers  Wednesday and Thursday 
Trencrom  Wednesday and Friday 
Lanyon  Monday and Thursday 
Kerris   Wednesday and Thursday 
Bodrifty  Tuesday (PE kit) and Thursday (outdoor clothes for forest schools) 
Bosigran  Tuesday and Friday 
Kenidjack  Monday and Tuesday 
 
PE Uniform 

Plain white or red polo shirt 
Plain black shorts 
Trainers (as plain as possible) 
In the colder months, it is important that the children are dressed appropriately for outdoor PE and 
they may wear a school tracksuit (or plain black bottoms and their red jumper / cardigan / school  PE 
hoodie) for outdoor games.  

 

Reception PE Uniform PE kit for Kittiwakes and Curlews is plain black bottoms and trainers with their 

usual red polo shirt and red jumper / cardigan. 
 
As your children will be wearing their PE kit on two days each week, please can we ask for your support in 
making sure they look as smart in their PE uniform as they do in their day-to-day uniform. Thank you. 
 

If you have any questions about PE, please don’t hesitate to contact your child’s teacher who will be 
pleased to help. 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking 
rather bare. If you are able to 
bring in any non-perishable 
food items, cleaning products 
or toiletries, we would be very 
grateful. These will all go to 
helping our families and 
community. Thank you very 
much. 

Clubs 

New clubs lists will come home on 

Monday for starting from Monday 

15th  September. 

Music lessons  

If your child (from Year 2 upwards) would like to have music lessons this term, 

there are spaces available for drums, guitar, keyboard, singing and violin. 

Lessons take place during the school day, usually in the afternoon. For more 

information and costs, please contact the Cornwall Music Service Trust for 

guitars, keyboards, singing and drums. CMST - Cornwall Music Service Trust  

For violin lessons, please contact Emma Stansfield by emailing 

violastansfield@gmail.com 

School lunches 
 

The same menu is continuing until 
October half term. Please order in 
advance using the Aspens Select 
site and before 9am at the latest on 
the morning your child would like 
the meal. 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk
https://cmst.co.uk/




Unauthorised Absences from school 
Here at Alverton School (part of Truro and Penwith Academy Trust), we recognise that there are 
occasions when it is appropriate to authorise an absence, such as when a pupil is genuinely too ill 
to attend school. 

 
However, the Government does not support parents taking children out of school unless the 
school agrees this is appropriate under ‘exceptional circumstances’. Any request for leave should 
be made in writing to the Headteacher using the school’s ‘Leave of Absence Exceptional 
Circumstances’ request form. 

 

 
‘Parent’ as set out in Section 576 of the Education Act 1996, defines parent to include: natural 
parents, whether they are married or not; any person or body who has parental responsibility for 
a child (as defined by the Children Act 1989) and; any person who, although not a natural parent, 
has care of a child. Having care of a child means a person with whom a child lives and who looks 
after a child, irrespective of what their relationship is with said child. 
 
You are welcome to contact the school to discuss any concerns you may have regarding this or if 
you feel you would like advice or support in helping your child attend more regularly. Alverton 
School (part of Truro and Penwith Academy Trust) is committed to enabling every child to reach 
their full potential and aims to work with parents to ensure this can be achieved. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
Nichola Smith 

If your child is absent from school without authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the 
Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in 
accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices are issued per liable parent, per child 
and each carry a fine of £80 if paid within 21 days or £160 if paid after this but within 28 days. 

 
If your child is further absent from school without authorisation within any 3-year period, you will be 
committing a further offence under the Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for 
a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices for a 
second offence are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £160, payable within 28 days.  

 
Importantly, fines per parent will be capped to two fines within any three-year period. Once this limit has been 
reached, other action such as a parenting order or prosecution will be considered.  

 
Failure to pay the Penalty Notice may also result in legal action. If you are prosecuted and attend court 
because your child has not been attending school, you could get a fine of up to £2,500. Cornwall Council may 
also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including legal costs. 

 
 Absence not authorised by the school may also result in a prosecution in the Magistrates’ Court under Section 
444(1) or Section 444(1A) of the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a custodial 
sentence. Again, Cornwall Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including 
legal costs.  

 
Money raised from fines is only used by the local authority to cover the costs of administering the system, and 
to fund attendance support. Any extra money is returned to the government.  

 



0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


STARS OF THE WEEK 
  

Puffins  Ivey  Enthusiasm: for giving everything a go & trying her best 

Owls   Rex  Perseverance: for perseverance even when things seem a bit tricky 

Kingfishers  Astrid Enthusiasm: for a brilliant start to Year 2 

Trencrom  Theo  Enthusiasm: for making a great start in Trencrom 

Lanyon  Alfie  Enthusiasm: for always being ready to learn with a smile on his face 

Kerris   Enys  Enthusiasm: I am so impressed with his attitude to learning 

Bodrifty  Roisin Enthusiasm: I’m very impressed with her enthusiasm & effort  

Bosigran  Emily  Enthusiasm: for being focused to revise Maths from the first day  

Kenidjack  Violet  Enthusiasm: for making a super start in Year 6  

Lunchtime Star Archie  for lovely manners 

   Noah PM for lovely manners 

A huge welcome back! Have you missed us? Have you missed the routine and 
structure or have you loved the freedom offered by no school for such a long 
time? Has it been easy? Or a real challenge? Probably somewhere in the 
middle? A bit of both? Well rest assured, despite posts to the contrary, that 
everybody will have had good times and bad, some sunshine, some rain, been 
a bit down, a bit stressed, had a lot of fun, missed playing and socialising, 
enjoyed the lazy mornings, missed the structure of the day. (I hated those 
posts as a parent, I found them so stressful that I removed all forms of social 
media from my world - try it - it’s refreshing and freeing and I now don’t feel 
any pressure) We’re all human, it’s okay to have had a bit of everything. 
Goodness it’s totally normal to have had some of 
everything. No matter what, welcome back, I hope 
the first week back has been a good one for you and 
the small people in your world. If not, here I am, 
ready and waiting with tissues, tea, biscuits - you 
know the drill. Much love, Mrs Daylak xxxx  

Lost property  

Any lost items will be put in the large black chest next to the side hall door. If items are 

named they will be given back to your child. All un-named items will be taken to the 

charity shop every half term. Please name all your child’s clothing and belongings. 










